

Gary L. Bauer, President

Speaker Paul Ryan H-232 The Capitol Washington, D.C. 20515

Senate Majority Leader Mitch McConnell 317 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Speaker Ryan and Leader McConnell:

We are writing to protest, in the strongest possible terms, the Obama Administration's latest unconstitutional abuse of executive authority.

As you know, on May 13th the administration sent letters of "significant guidance" to every school district in the nation, redefining Title IX to include "gender identity." According to the letter, "Gender identity refers to an individual's internal sense of gender. A person's gender identity may be different from or the same as the person's sex assigned at birth."

The letter goes on to state:

"Transgender individuals may undergo gender transition at any stage of their lives, and gender transition can happen swiftly or over a long duration of time. . .

The Departments [of Education and Justice] treat a student's gender identity as the student's sex for purposes of Title IX and its implementing regulations. . . A school may provide separate facilities [restrooms and locker rooms] on the basis of sex, but must allow transgender students access to such facilities consistent with their gender identity."

The letter was jointly signed by Catherine E. Lhamon, Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights at the Department of Education, and Vanita Gupta, Principal Deputy Assistant Attorney General for Civil Rights at the Department of Justice.

In short, the Obama Administration is allowing children to choose which bathroom they want to use. This policy violates the privacy of the vast majority of students, subjecting them to the very discomfort that it allegedly seeks to remedy.

According to the *New York Times*, the administration's letter "does not have the force of law, but it contains an implicit threat: Schools that do not abide by the Obama administration's interpretation of the law could face lawsuits or a loss of federal aid."

As you also know, much of the federal government's funding to local schools goes to poor children and those with special educational requirements. Surely the administration is not seriously going to punish the children that federal education dollars were specifically intended to help. The administration's position is mean-spirited, untenable and unconscionable.

Not surprisingly, a recent Rasmussen poll finds that 55% of parents with school-aged children oppose the administration's order, while just 32% of parents support it. iii

Moreover, as the *Times* notes, the letter does not have the force of law because the law has not been changed by Congress. So on what authority is the administration threatening to cut off federal aid to poor and disadvantaged children?

Therefore, we urgently request:

- That the Congressional leadership issues a clear and unequivocal denunciation of this absurd policy;
- That the House and Senate formally side with local school districts, states and families in lawsuits against the federal government's attempts to enforce this policy;
- That Ms. Lhamon and Ms. Gupta be compelled to testify before relevant House and Senate committees to publicly answer for this latest bureaucratic overreach;
- That appropriate legislation be drafted clarifying that the Departments of Education and Justice do not have the authority to mandate such policies; and
- That this legislation be voted on at the earliest possible opportunity so that the American people know who among their elected representatives is standing up for the privacy rights of their children and against this extreme agenda.

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer President, American Values

Julaine K. Appling President, Wisconsin Family Action

Joseph Backholm Executive Director, Family Policy Institute of Washington

Jim Backlin Christian Coalition of America

Dale A. Bartscher Executive Director, SD Family Heritage Alliance Action

Andrew Beckwith President, Massachusetts Family Institute

Andresen Blom Executive Director, Hawaii Christian Coalition

Linwood Bragan Executive Director, CapStand Council for Policy and Ethics Steve Brunk

Executive Director, Family Policy Alliance of Kansas

Phil Burress

President, Citizens for Community Values

Susan Carleson

President, American Civil Rights Union

Debbie Chaves

Executive Director, Colorado Family Action | CFA Foundation

David Christensen

Vice President of Government Affairs, Family Research Council

Victoria Cobb

President, The Family Foundation of Virginia

Jerry Cox

President, Family Council of Arkansas

Len Deo

Founder & President, New Jersey Family Policy Council

James C. Dobson, Ph.D

Founder and President, Family Talk

Elaine Donnelly

President, Center for Military Readiness

William A. Estrada, Esq.

Director of Federal Relations, Home School Legal Defense Association

Steve Fedyski

Chief Operating Officer, Pure Flix Entertainment

Robert K. Fischer

Meeting Coordinator for Conservatives of Faith

David Fowler

President, Family Action of Tennessee, Inc

Michael Geer

President, Pennsylvania Family Institute

Mark Gonzales,

Executive Director, United States Hispanic Action Network & National Black Robe Regiment

John Helmberger

CEO, Minnesota Family Council

Cathi Herrod

President, Center for Arizona Policy

Dee Hodges

President, Maryland Taxpayers Association

Jerry A. Johnson, Ph.D.

President and CEO, National Religious Broadcasters

Andrea S. Lafferty

President, Traditional Values Coalition

Julie Lynde, Executive Director

Cornerstone Family Council Idaho

Rev. Jason J. McGuire

Executive Director, New Yorkers for Constitutional Freedoms

Gene Mills

President, Louisiana Family Forum (c3), LFF Action (c4)

Jim Minnery, President

Alaska Family Action

Penny Nance

CEO and President, Concerned Women for America

Rev. Dean Nelson

Chairman, Douglass Leadership Institute & Frederick Douglass Foundation

C. Preston Noell III

President, Tradition, Family, Property, Inc.

Joe Ortwerth

Executive Director, Missouri Family Policy Council

Kent Ostrander, Executive Director

The Family Foundation of Kentucky

Amy Ridenour

Chairman, The National Center for Public Policy Research

Al Riskowski

Executive Director, Nebraska Family Alliance

Austin Ruse

President, C-Fam

John L. Rustin

President, NC Family Policy Council

Jonathan Saenz

President, Texas Values

Rick Scarborough

President, Vision America Action

Phyllis Schlafly

Chairman, Eagle Forum

Rev. Louis P. Sheldon

Founder and Chairman, Traditional Values Coalition

Curt Smith

President, Indiana Family Institute

Molly Smith

President, Cleveland Right to Life & National Personhood Alliance

Mathew D. Staver, Esq., B.C.S.*

Founder and Chairman, Liberty Counsel

John Stemberger

President, Florida Family Action

Steve Strang

Founder and CEO, Charisma Media

Nicole Theis

President, Delaware Family Policy Council

Bob Vander Plaats

President/CEO, The Family LEADER

Lori Viars

Conservative Republican Leadership Committee (Ohio)

Richard A. Viguerie Chairman, ConservativeHQ.com

Paul Weber, CEO Family Policy Alliance

Peter Weyrich Conservative Activist

Allen Whitt

President, Family Policy Council & Family Policy Institute of West Virginia

Dr. Keith Wiebe President, The American Association of Christian Schools

Peter Wolfgang
President, Family Institute of Connecticut Action

(Names and affiliations listed for identification purposes only.)

i http://www2.ed.gov/about/offices/list/ocr/letters/colleague-201605-title-ix-transgender.pdf

ii http://www.nytimes.com/2016/05/13/us/politics/obama-administration-to-issue-decree-on-transgender-access-to-school-restrooms.html? r=0

http://www.rasmussenreports.com/public content/lifestyle/general lifestyle/may 2016/most school parents oppose transgender bathro om policy?utm source=newsletter&utm medium=email&utm campaign=DailyNewsletter